## Chris and Liry SAGE

October 10, 2024

MISSIONARIES TO MEXICO

Dear Pastors, Supporting Churches, and Praying Friends,

God has done some wonderful things in the past two months. We are very grateful for your prayers and your support.

By the grace of God, Viry and I were able to return to Yurecuaro, Michoacan, on August 10 and spend an extra month in the new church there after the summer evangelistic campaign. We were able to do more soul winning and see more decisions, but most of the extra time there was spent in discipleship. Viry was also able to organize a Ladies' Meeting. Over 50 ladies came; some of them were first-time visitors we had been praying for. There were several decisions for Christ, and the ladies were strengthened around the theme of "By Faith." By the grace of God, I was also able to preach many times in the church and see good decisions for Christ.

On September 9, we came back to San Luis Potosi and were able to rest a little and take care of some things. We were also able to attend our annual Missions Conference and were wonderfully helped by the preaching and teaching of the Word of God. It was really more of a Pastors' School with an emphasis on world missions. It is all by the grace of God.

During our time at home, we also saw the Lord put together the team of seven workers for February and March in Montevideo, Uruguay. A young man from our sending church in Milwaukee is starting a church there, and we are going to be able to have an eight-week evangelistic campaign there from February 4 to April 2. January will be full of training and prayer meetings preparing for Uruguay. The Lord also seems to have confirmed a pastor for a new church plant this summer.

We are now helping a new church get started in the Monterrey area. The greatest news may be that the Lord has added to us a full-time worker! Javier Morales is a 28-year-old graduate of our college, who so far has been a great fit and help to us. By the grace of God, he plans to be with us through May of 2026. What a great blessing he is and what a great difference a Godly committed worker is and makes! God has the harvest well ready, and He also has the workers. By the grace of God, I will soon be preaching in our Bible college chapel and seeking full-time workers for June 2025 to May 2026.

## **Prayer Requests**

- 1. Please pray for the fullness of the Spirit and the power of God in and on us and the new church plants.
- 2. Pray for five full-time workers for June 2025 May 2026. "Pray ye therefore . . . that he would send forth labourers . . . ." (Matthew 9:38)

Yours for souls,

Chris & Viry Sage



## **Contact Information**

P.O. Box 908 Donna, TX 78537 chris.sage@fbmi.org 414.897.4623 - Vonage

## Support Address

FBMI Missionary #111 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320